PSSC June 2019 Minutes

Thank you to members for being part of the PSSC committee. The school is so fortunate to have such an engaged and dedicated group of parents supporting their staff and students. Parental interest in and feedback about our school improvement plan have been very valuable as priorities are set.
 
· Below is the class configuration for next year. There will be an increase of one classroom moving the total to 21. Teacher assignments should be determined within the next couple of weeks. 
	Grade
	Number of classes

	Kindergarten
	4

	Grade 1 English Prime
	1

	Grade 1 French Immersion
	2

	Grade ½ English Prime
	1

	Grade 2 English Prime
	1

	Grade 2 French Immersion
	2

	Grade 3 English Prime 
	1

	Grade 3 French Immersion
	2

	Grade ¾ English Prime
	1

	Grade 4 English Prime 
	1

	Grade 4 French Immersion
	1

	Grade 4/5 French Immersion
	1

	Grade 5 English Prime
	2

	Grade 5 French Immersion 
	1

	Grade 5 French Immersion
	1


 
o   The all-inclusive student fee will increase to $57 (from $55) in order to cover the 4% processing fee for School Cash Online. The school has absorbed that fee for the last two years but need to pass it along to families as all other schools in the district have done. Instead of charging $57.20 (which would be the total with the added 4%), it will be rounded down to $57. This fee covers the cost of all school supplies, three school performances, four skating sessions at the qplex K-2, swimming sessions for grade 3 at the qplex, curling for grade 4 and golfing for grade 5 (both at Riverside Golf and Curling Club) and a student handbook. Families only need to provide indoor sneakers, a backpack, a lunch bag, a set of inexpensive ear buds/earphones, and one package of large resealable bags. 
 
o   The School BBQ / Open House will occur again in late August but Superstore will not be able to donate the food and the KV Old Boys are unable to cook. Bonnie and Sarah are currently working to secure another community group or a group of parents to oversee the BBQ.
 
[bookmark: _GoBack]o   It has been confirmed that F.E.S. will be part of the provincial School Improvement Planning Framework Pilot project for next year.

